
 

Trinity Church’s Mission Statement 

“Living loving, sharing in the name of Jesus Christ” 

Vision Statement 

“Honoring the past as we build a strong foundation for the future, while sharing our Christian faith 

through service to the community.” 
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Dear People of God at Trinity, 
 
     On September 13th, our community of faith returns to the main church. In this time of 
transition we must maintain our oneness with each other despite the challenges we face. We 
will work together and compromise as we move forward and pray that we are led to the 
right decisions. 
 
     As your elected Vestry, we are making decisions that hopefully benefit all our church 
family. To that end, we will continue one service on Sundays at  
9 am, but will alternate Rite I and Rite II. Church School will also meet at 9 am. There will be 
some Sundays that will be Morning Prayer instead of Eucharist since the list of supply priests 
available to us is very limited and there are other parishes in the Diocese who are also 
seeking supply priests and a permanent Rector. 
 
     The Wednesday noon Healing service will begin on September 9th – Pastor Autumn 
Hardenstine will celebrate the Eucharist that day and on the 23rd..  Noonday prayer and 
Laying on of Hands will be every Wednesday, except October 7th. 
 

 September 13th will feature a welcome back coffee hour and a backpack blessing for 
students and teachers. 

 September 13th is also Baber Day from 3 to 6:30 pm. 
 September 20th and 27th will be our UTO Ingathering. 
 September 20th is the opening of the Concert Series at 4 pm. 
 October 25th is Consecration Sunday. 

 
     We ask for your prayers, support and commitment to work together so we may continue 
to live, love and share in the name of Jesus Christ. 
 
In His Name, 
 
Your Vestry 

http://www.trinityepiscopalpottsvillepa.org/
mailto:trinitypottsville@verizon.net


SUNDAY SCHOOL NEWS 
Welcome back!!! 

We look forward to coming back to Trinity and beginning Sunday School on September 

13.  On that day, there will be a Blessing of the Backpacks for the children. Please have 

them bring their school bookbags to church that day. 

 

We have a few changes this upcoming school year while we are searching for a new 

rector. There will be only one service at 9:00 each Sunday. Therefore, Sunday School 

will also start at 9:00 a.m. There will be NO Children’s Chapel until we have a new 

rector. 

 

We still have a need for volunteers to assist in the Sunday School classes to help 

distribute snacks, escort the children to the restroom, and assist the teachers. If you can 

spare even one week a month to support our program, it is appreciated. 

 

Volunteers will need to complete a child abuse history and a PA state Criminal 

Background check, which are now required by law for ACT 153 compliance. They are 

easy to obtain online and are now FREE OF CHARGE. Please see Dawn Burns or any 

vestry member for more information. 

 

Snack donations are needed. We always welcome donations of juice, small water bottles, 

goldfish crackers, cookies, fruit snacks, donuts, and gluten-free snacks. These will be 

needed on an ongoing basis. 

 

See you all on the 13
th

!!! 

 

YOUTH NEWS 
 

On Sunday September 27 following the 9:00 service, there will be a very brief meeting of 

our youth group to discuss plans and schedules for the coming year in the lounge.  Please 

think about activities that you would enjoy as well as ideas for ways that we can be of 

service to our church and the community to share at the meeting.  Parents are invited to 

attend so that we can try to coordinate a schedule. Please respond to Barb at 

bpt9@verizon.net to let her know if you can attend 

 

 

WEDNESDAY HEALING SERVICE 
 

Our Wednesday Healing services will begin on September 9 at 12 noon. 
Pastor Autumn Hardenstine will be with us on the 9th and September 23rd 
for Eucharist as well. The service on other Wednesdays will include 
Noonday Prayer and the Laying on of Hands which can be shared by a lay 
person. This important ministry in the life of our parish will continue – 
please join us.  There will be no service on October 7th. 

https://netmail.verizon.com/netmail/%22http:/mailto:bpt9@verizon.net%22


 
 
 

UNITED THANK OFFERING  (UTO) 

 

“Our change changes lives” 
 

The United Thank Offering Ingathering will be held on 
September 20 and 27th.  There will be a special offering plate 
set up to receive your boxes and envelopes full of gratitude for 

your blessings. 
These will be presented at the Diocesan Convention on October 

2nd and 3rd. 
 

UTO does amazing work both here at home and abroad. Every 
penny counts and really adds up for worthwhile causes. Keep 

your box in a handy place to remind you of your everyday 
blessings and thanksgivings. New boxes can be started at any 

time. God bless you for your generosity.  
 

If you have any questions, please see Cora Gamelin-Osenbach. 



 

 

THE MUSIC CORNER by Cora A. Gamelin-Osenbach 
 

As everyone begins their fall schedules back from vacation and 
into the regular routine, so does the choir rehearse on 
Wednesday evenings at 7:15 in the parish lounge. New members 
are always welcome. Rehearsals began on August 26th with a 
new season of anthems to be prepared in praise of God and to 
enhance the worship of the congregation. As we return to the 
sanctuary on September 13th, there will be one service at 9 am 
each week. Baber Day is also on the 13th beginning at 3 pm with 
different events and culminating in an Evensong service at 6 in 
the Chapel of the Resurrection. Looking forward to our 
community of faith to worship together – “Living, Loving and 
Sharing in the name of Jesus Christ”. 
 
CONCERT SERIES – Our ninth season will begin on September 
20 at 4 pm with marimba artist Greg Giannascoli accompanied 
by Schuylkill County native Ron Stabinsky.  A unique and 
exciting offering which exemplifies our series and its eclectic 
appeal to the community. Please see the flyer for details. As 
always, if you are interested in becoming a patron of the concert 
series, please see Cora Gamelin-Osenbach or send a 
contribution to the church office with a designation for the 
concert series – thank you!  
 
Reception Goodies – As we begin a new season of concerts, a 
new season of receptions needs our superb cooks and bakers. If 
you can help, please sign up on the bulletin board across from 
the lounge or in the ambulatory. The tasty treats always add to 
the great fellowship enjoyed by artists and audience alike.  
Thank you!! 
 

 

 

 

 

 





 

 

               

 

                14th & Market Street, Pottsville 

 

Sunday, September 13, 2015   3:00 to 6:30 PM 

 

17th Annual Baber Appreciation Day  

 
Hot dogs, bake beans, chips, watermelon & water will be provided.  

 

Bring your own folding chair. 

 

“Free Will Donation” 
 

 

NATURE AND HISTORY WALKING TOURS    3:15   

 

 SMALL BASKET RAFFLE 

 

PICNIC BEGINNING 4:30 
 

BAKE SALE  

 

THIRD BRIGADE BAND CONCERT   4:00  -  5:45 PM 

 

SOLEMN EVENSONG SERVICE  - 6:00 PM 

 

 
Monetary contributions to purchase the hot dogs, rolls, and condiments or contributions of 

paper products, water and chips would be greatly appreciated. Volunteers are needed to 

make bake goods, to help set up and clean up, cut the melons, and grill the dogs. Two volun-

teers are needed for a limited raffle sale the day of the event. If you can help, call Carol 617-

6704, Carla or Norm-628-3868, Kurt Kovalovich 640-1738, or the office at 622-8720. 









       OLD FASHIONED RUMMAGE SALE AND SOUP SALE 

WHEN:  Friday, October 9th, 3:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. 

                                          And 

               Saturday, October 10th, 8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. 

                          (Fill a bag starting at 12:00 till 1:00) 

 

     WHERE:  Church Parish Hall 

 

Now is the time to go through your closets, cabinets and drawers and see what you would like to donate 

for the sale.  Clothes, baby items, knick knacks, dishes, lamps, games, and jewelry you name it and we 

will put it out for sale.  Please give items in good condition.  Start dropping off your items on Sunday, 

September 20th.  If you cannot carry them upstairs please leave them at the bottom of the steps and we 

will carry them upstairs for you.   

Also we are looking for donations of soups to sell both days.  If you are interested in making soup, please 

put them in containers and label them.  You can drop off the soup any time during the week.  We will be 

selling the soup for $3.00 for the pint and $6.00 for the quart.   

Help will be needed.  If you are interested, please contact Doris Kauffman.   

 

 

Shepherds Pie Dinner 
Saturday, October 24th 

3:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Parish Hall 

Dinner to include a salad, dessert and coffee or tea.  Eat in and take out available. 

Cost $8.00.                                    



NEWS FROM MARION C. PRICE TRUST FUND 

Scam Alert – With so many online stores available, it’s sometimes very difficult to know the difference 

between a legitimate e-commerce site and a fake one set up to steal money or a person’s identity. 

Operating out of China, scammers set up generic online stores that sell name-brand items or mimic the 

websites of big name-brand companies. On these sites, scammers sell fake or counterfeit products at 

significantly reduced prices designed to attract buyers looking for a big deal on name-brand 

merchandise. The over-reaching goal of these scammers is to gain access to the credit card numbers of 

their victims and then use the numbers to fraudulently make purchases or make a buck with the 

information on the black market. In some cases, the criminals even go so far as to send fake or 

counterfeit products to victims. As the merchandise ships from international locations, victims often 

remain unaware of any wrong-doing against them until weeks have passed. Although many brand 

companies discover these sites and shut them down, it’s usually too late. 

Shingles Vaccine - Shingles is a painful skin rash that develops on one side of the face or body. Shingles 

vaccine reduces the risk of developing shingles and the long-term pain that can follow. Your risk of 

shingles and long-term pain from the disease increases as you age. It is recommended for people age 60 

years and older.  Even if you have had shingles, you can still receive the shingles vaccine to help prevent 

future occurrences of the disease. There is no specific time that you must wait after having shingles 

before receiving the vaccine. Protection from the shingles vaccine lasts about 5 years. 

Shingles is caused by the same virus that causes chickenpox. After the person recovers from the 

chickenpox, the virus stays in the body in a dormant (inactive) state. The virus can reactivate years later, 

causing shingles.  

Shingles usually starts as a painful rash on one side of the face or body. The rash forms blisters that 

typically scab over in 7-10 days and clears up within 2-4 weeks. Before the rash develops, there is often 

pain, itching or tingling in the area where the rash will develop. This may happen anywhere from 1-5 

days before the rash appears. You may also experience fever, headache, chills and an upset stomach. 

If your healthcare provider thinks you are a candidate for the shingles vaccine they will help you 

determine if your insurance will cover the cost and locations offering the vaccine. 

   Mom’s Meals independent at home program provides fresh-made, nutritious and great 

tasting home delivered meals. Cost is approx. $6.49 per meal. Fully-prepared, nutritionally balanced 

meals provide up to 700 calories with protein, vegetables, grains and snacks and are delivered in fresh-

lock packages and climate controlled containers that stay ready to eat in the refrigerator for 14 days. 

 



 Flu Vaccine –Will be available very soon. It is the best protection against the flu this season. 

Flu vaccination can reduce flu illnesses, doctor visits and missed work and school, as well as prevent flu-

related hospitalizations and deaths. It is especially important to get the vaccine if you, or someone you 

live with, or someone you care for is at high risk for complications of the flu. 

A flu vaccine is needed every season for two reasons. First, the body’s immune response from the 

vaccination declines over time, so an annual vaccine is needed for optimal protection. Second, because 

flu vaccines are constantly changing, the formulation of the flu vaccine is reviewed each year and 

sometimes updated to keep up with changing flu viruses. For the best protection, everyone  6 months 

and older should get vaccinated annually. 

It takes about two weeks after the vaccination for antibodies to develop in the body and provide 

protection against influenza virus infection. In the meantime, you are still at risk for getting the flu. 

That’s why it’s better to get vaccinated early in the fall, so you are protected before the flu begins 

spreading in your community. However, as long as the flu virus is circulating, vaccination should 

continue throughout the flu season. Flu season usually peaks between December and February, but 

activity can last as late as May, so it is never too late to get the vaccine. 

Talk to your health care provider about the vaccine if you have: a severe allergy to chicken eggs or any 

other ingredients in the vaccine, a history of severe reaction to a flu vaccination, a moderate-to-severe 

illness with a fever or have a history of Gullian-Barre Syndrome. 

 

Medicare- Open enrollment is October 15 – December 7, 2015. During this past year, have you: Changed 

the medications you take? Been diagnosed with a new medical condition? Any of those changes could 

mean that your current Medicare plan no longer meets your needs.  

Medicare plans also change. The costs of your plan can go up or down, prescription drugs can be added 

or dropped from the list of drugs (the formulary) included in your plan. Some Medicare plans change the 

benefits they offer or stop offering coverage in a particular location. 

Because of such changes, you should check your current Medicare plan and, if necessary, switch to 

another plan that fits you better. 

For help reviewing your plan call Kathy Burda at 570-621-3220. 

 

Senior Adventures- Please note the date change for our September adventure, it is now scheduled for 

Thursday, September 24, 2015, to Friedensburg Country Inn.  October 15 we will be traveling to Eagle 

Rock in Hazleton. 






